Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I’m writing an update of the plans for the redevelopment of the former western golf course. I was hoping you could provide me with a update on the current plans and answer the questions below. 

1) What are the current projections for the potential amount of housing and infrastructure allotted to the site?
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain.  

The information is publicly available at https://consultations.leicester.gov.uk/sec/local-plan-2019-2036/
2) Following the increasing trends in environmentalism, will the council place the need for sustainable housing over a potentially larger amounts for the same cost?
We do not hold the information requested. A request under The FOI Act is for information that is held by an organisation.  This request is for a policy opinion. These matters will be subject to the Local Plan consultation when commenced at the website above.   Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3) Development of the land would reduce the split between Glenfield and the city. Has a decision been made who will have council jurisdiction over this area, and what would be the ideal solution to this issue?

Each Planning authority will be responsible for the allocation of sites and determination of applications in their own area. Each authority will consult with the other on these decisions and seek to co-operate and align their work in line with Government requirements

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

